Westminster City Council

City of Westminster

Your ref:  2019/2773/P

Please reply to: Nikki Mitchell

Laura Hazelton

London Borough of Camden
Town Hall

Judd Street

London WC1H 9LE

11 June 2019

Dear Sir/Madam
TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The City Council has considered the proposals described below and has decided it DOES NOT
WISH TO COMMENT ON THE PROPOSAL(S).

SCHEDULE

Application No.: 19/04160/0BS Application Date:

Date Received: 29.05.2019 Date Amended: 29.05.2019
Plan Nos:

Address: Block Record, 45-59 Kingsway, London Borough Of Camden, London

Proposal: Removal of existing roof plant equipment at 1 Kemble Street and erection of a single
storey facsimile floor plus one setback floor; removal of roof plant from 43-59 Kingsway
and erection of a single storey set-back extension; enclosure of the southern external
stair at ground floor level on Kingsway with slimline glazing replacement windows and
new glazing at ground floor level across the site; enclosing the redundant petrol filling
station area with slimline glazing; facade cleaning; new landscaping and public realm
works and internal alterations to both buildings in connection with their refurbishment
and change of use from Class B1 offices to Class A1/A3 and flexible Class B1/B1 and
events space (sui generis) at part ground and basement levels.

Yours faithfully

John Walker
Director of Planning



Note:

The Plain English Crystal Mark applies to those conditions, reasons and informatives in this letter which
have an associated reference number with the prefix C, R, X or I.

The terms ‘you’ and ‘your’ include anyone who owns or occupies the land or is involved with the
development.

The terms ‘us’ and ‘we’ refer to the Council as local planning authority.




